Sent: Friday, July 15, 2022 2:05 PM

To: Public Testimon

Cc: Francis Brown ); Red Hook West Resident Association
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Red Hook District 38 to 39 map changes

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe. Forward suspect email to phish@cyber.nyc.gov as an attachment (Click the More button, then
forward as attachment).

Thank you so much redistricting committee for restoring Red Hook back with Carroll Gardens and Gowanus. As the
Presidents of Red Hook East and West we are writing to ask you to not fold to the political pressure on this issue. Red
Hook and Sunset Park are not working in sync on any issues and quite honestly we are not majority Latino but we are
majority American Black's and descendants of slaves and Indians. We do and have worked in sync with Gowanus and
continue to do so through the Gowanus Neighborhood Coalition for Justice and our environmental issues.

We were not informed by our City Councilmember that these hearings were even going on and we feel like our
councilmember is more concerned with her political alignment than what we have to say on this matter. It appears
Alexa Aviles picks and chooses what testimony she wants us to give and | find

Please except this as our testimony on this matter.

Thank you for restoring Red Hook back as part of Gowanus and Carroll Gardens which is where it originally was back in
the 1980s and 1990s.

Sincerely yours,
Karen Blondel
Red Hook West Resident Association President

Frances Brown
Red Hook East Resident Association President





